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DR. G. H. MURPHY 
1875 - 1958 

DR. K. A. MacKENZIE 
1880 - 1958 

It is with a profound sense of loss, shared by all, that your Committee must 
record the recent deaths of two of Dalhousie Medical School's most distinguished 
graduates. 

Born in the adjacent, predominantly Scottish Counties of Antigonish and 
Pictou, Doctors Murphy and MacKenzie spent their early years among surround-
ings and traditions characteristic of Scotland for over 200 years. Following 
early education in their native counties they graduated in Medicine within one 
year of each other. 

In their chosen fields they rose to the highest posts in the University, hold-
ing respectively the chairs in Surgery and Medicine. Beloved teachers both, 
their influence was felt far beyond the confines of Dalhousie. They carried their 
many responsibilities with modesty and humor, saw fit to record for posterity 
their knowledge of Medicine and its glorious past, to be visionaries as well, and 
by their example and writings to form a never to be lost bridge between the 
best of the past and the complexity of the new. "VALE" 

DR. FRANK RICE 
1867 - 1958 

As we go to press we must also with regret report the death of our oldest 
and earliest graduate. Dr. Rice graduated from Dalhousie Medical School in 
1893. He was an outstanding General Practitioner in Digby County for over 
50 years, and although in indifferent health during the past few years, main-
tained an active interest in his community and University. 

W. A. M. 


